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¡Feliz Navidad! 
"Have this mind among yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus, who, 
though he was in the form of God, did not count equality with God a 
thing to be grasped, but emptied himself, by taking the form of a 
servant, being born in the likeness of men." Philippians 2:5–7 (ESV) 

It is Christmas time again, and we celebrate the birth of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ. Yet we are also challenged by the apostle's words 
to adopt the same mindset and behavior of Jesus in giving up His 
position, privileges, and preferences in order to share the love of God 
with a world darkened by sin. 

Please pray for our family as we serve at Red Bay Church of God 
(Holiness) that we might share Jesus' love with others and lead our congregation to do the same. 

2019 has been a busy year of ministry for our church. 
Some of our highlights were Easter Sunday - a sunrise 
service with other area churches followed by breakfast at 
the fellowship hall, and then our morning worship. In the 
evening, our choir performed a beautiful cantata. Then on 
Easter Monday, our church has an Easter Egg hunt for 
children. 

 

On June 10th, a public holiday celebrating the Queen's birthday, 
we held the first Family Day our church has had for ten or more 
years. 
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In July, our church conducts two weeks of ministry to the community, first with Teen Challenge and then 
Vacation Bible School. 

In November, our church enjoyed a wonderful revival campaign 
with Pastor Joe Trussell speaking November 11-17. On the Sunday 
concluding our revival, we celebrated our 46th Church Anniversary. 
In our evening service, we enjoyed a wonderful time of songs and 
testimonies. 

On November 28th, we observed a special Thanksgiving service, 
concluded with Communion. This was followed with a church 
Thanksgiving dinner hosted by Zenia. 

Our busy year is capped off many activities in December, including the Women of Hope Christmas dinner, 
Christmas program and cantata, and two nights of caroling around the island.  On December 20th, we 
traveled east, and on the 21st west. A very special time of the year is our "Old Year's Service" that will be 
held December 31st, to usher out the old year and to bring in a new. 

We believe the last words of Jesus (the Great Commission, found in Matthew 28:18-20) should be the 
Church's first priority. Please pray for us as we seek to disciple believers to be disciple-makers!
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